
 

 

 
 
December 14, 2023 
 
To our valued customers: 
 
You may have recently received via postal mail or email a one-page notification letter of a proposed 
class action settlement in regards to Philips Respironics recalled CPAP, Bi-Level PAP, and Mechanical 
Ventilator products. This one-page notification letter is to inform you that some of your patients may be 
eligible for benefits under the proposed settlement. You can use this one-page letter to help inform your 
patients about the proposed settlement in whatever manner you wish. For your convenience, another 
copy of that one-page notification is at the bottom of this communication. 
 
We have been alerted to the fact that the Settlement Administrator, Angeion Group, based on 
information provided to them by the plaintiff’s lawyers, mistakenly sent an additional, multi-page letter 
or email setting forth extensive details about the proposed settlement and how to participate in it to 
many customers. This multi-page notification was intended for distribution to patients and other class 
members only, and not intended for distribution to DMEs, who are not eligible for the proposed 
settlement. This multi-page notification does not require any action by you, and you can disregard the 
content and use the included one-page notification letter to inform you and your patients about the 
proposed settlement. 
 
Please note that if you represent a sleep lab or a hospital, you may be eligible for benefits under the 
proposed settlement. You can reach out to the Settlement Administrator, Angeion Group, for more 
information at www.RespironicsCPAP-ELSettlement.com or by calling 855-912-3432. 
 
All other related inquiries should also be directed to the third-party Settlement Administrator, Angeion 
Group, at  www.RespironicsCPAP-ELSettlement.com or by calling 855-779-0331. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Rob Blake 
Business Sales Leader, North America 
Sleep & Respiratory Care, Philips Respironics 
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NOTICE OF PROPOSED CLASS ACTION SETTLEMENT 
UNITED STATES DISTRICT COURT FOR THE WESTERN DISTRICT OF PENNSYLVANIA 

A court authorized this Notice.  This is not a solicitation from a lawyer. 
You are not being sued. 

Your patients who purchased, leased or rented a Philips 
Respironics CPAP, BiPAP, or Ventilator that was Recalled may 

be eligible for a cash award and other benefits from a 
proposed class action Settlement. 

 

DMEs are NOT eligible for benefits under the proposed Settlement. 

 

The terms of the proposed Settlement are available at www.RespironicsCPAP-
ELSettlement.com 

 

If you previously provided patient contact information to Philips Respironics as 
part of its recall programs, the Settlement Administrator will be notifying those 

patients directly. 
 

If you did not, please notify your patients about the proposed Settlement and 
ask them to visit www.RespironicsCPAP-ELSettlement.com,  

email info@RespironicsCPAP-ELSettlement.com,  
and/or call 1(855) 912-3432 if they have any questions. 

 

DMEs may email the Settlement Administrator at  
DME@RespironicsCPAP-ELSettlement.com  

or call the Settlement Administrator at 1(855) 779-0331  
if DMEs have any questions. 
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